
 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 3 September 2003  

10. COMMUNITY BOARD GRANTS 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Lynne Batty, DDI 941-5405 

 
 The purpose of this report is to inform the Board of feedback received from recipients of grants 

allocated by the Community Board. 
 
 GUIDES NEW ZEALAND - TE ROPU TAMARIKI 
 
 Beryl Pettet, Funding Co-ordinator for Te Ropu Tamariki, provided a letter of thanks to and a receipt 

for the $8000 allocated by the Board to the project from its 2003/04 Project Funds.  The Northcote 
School Principal advises that the programme is of value and that the members are gaining skills that 
will help them develop a more positive attitude towards achieving and working in a team situation. 

 
 OURUHIA HALL BOARD 
 
 A letter was received from the Ouruhia Hall Board thanking the Shirley/Papanui Community Board for 

“the very generous support towards the Ouruhia Hall’s request for funds towards the refurbishment of 
the curtains and drapes in the hall.”  The Board allocated a grant of $4079.42 to the Ouruhia Hall 
Board for curtains and drapes from its 2002/03 Discretionary Funds at its 4 June 2003 ordinary 
meeting. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  1. That the staff recommendation be adopted. 
 
  2. That the Board send a letter of thanks to Beryl Pettet. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


